
 
Sacramento Public Library Authority 

January 23, 2014        Agenda Item 10.0: Internet Service Provider Contract – Option to Renew 
   
 

TO: Sacramento Public Library Authority Board  
 
FROM: Gerry Calderón, Information Technology Manager 
 
RE: Internet Service Provider Contract – Option to Renew 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION(S): 
Adopt Resolution 14-01, authorizing the Library Director to renew the Internet Service Provider Contract 
with Consolidated Communications, formerly known as SureWest Broadband, for a period of one year in an 
amount not to exceed $217,800. 

 
REASON FOR RECOMMENDATION 
In February 2011, the Authority Board approved a three-year contract with SureWest Broadband for 
Internet Services. The contract provided for an option to renew for two additional one-year terms. The 
recommendation is to exercise the second of two one-year contract renewal options, allowing the Library 
to continue receiving discounted Internet services under the Federal E-rate program through the end of FY 
2014-15. Consolidated Communications continues to provide excellent service with no service 
interruptions.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
The annual cost for Internet Services is $217,800. The budget for FY 2014-15 will cover the proposed 
contract extension.  
 
The Library receives a discount of 71% for Internet Connectivity Services through the federally funded E-
Rate program. An additional 50% discount is applied to the remaining amount due through the California 
Teleconnect Fund.  
 
ATTACHMENT(S): 
Resolution 14-01, authorizing the Library Director to renew the Internet Service Provider Contract with 
Consolidated Communications, formerly known as SureWest Broadband, for a period of one year in an 
amount not to exceed $217,800. 
 



 
Sacramento Public Library Authority 

 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 14-01 
 
Adopted by the Governing Board of the Sacramento Public Library Authority on the date of: 
 

January 23, 2014 
 

A RESOLUTION RENEWING THE INTERNET SERVICE PROVIDER CONTRACT WITH 
CONSOLIDATED COMMUNICATIONS  

 
 

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED BY THE GOVERNING BOARD OF THE SACRAMENTO PUBLIC LIBRARY AUTHORITY 
AS FOLLOWS:    
 

1. Renew the Internet service provider contract with Consolidated Communications for a period of 
one year in an amount not to exceed $217,800. 
 

2. Authorize the Library Director to sign all documents related to this contract within the approved 
terms. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Phil Serna, Chair 
Angelique Ashby, Vice Chair 

 
 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
Rivkah K. Sass, Secretary 
 
 
By:              
  Linda J. Beymer, Assistant Secretary 
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